
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 3 December 2012 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.
PRESENT: Parish Councillor Anne Stockdale (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors Bettie Gilliatt, Sarah Rao, Jonathan Bellis and John Martin
IN ATTENDANCE:   Cllr S Parker



 Mr S Mageean, Tree Warden

 Local resident Mr C Morley                            

12/79 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN FOR THE MEETING
In the absence of Chairman and Deputy it was necessary to appoint a Chairman for the Meeting

RESOLVED:  that Councillor Anne Stockdale be elected Chairman 

                      for the Meeting 

Councillor Anne Stockdale took the Chair

12/80  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Hilary Davies and David Brodie

12/81  TREES IN LITTLETON
The Chairman welcomed Tree Warden Simon to the Meeting.  Mr Mageean informed the Parish Council of his background in forestry and his work for the Woodland Trust.
 Members were interested to learn about the diseases threatening British woodland – it was acknowledged, for instance, that ash dieback would inevitably have an impact in Cheshire – and agreed it was important to plan for disease loss.  There was discussion of the significant changes coming to farming; conservation; the value of old trees in terms of bio-diversity; the importance of hedgerows and the protection of trees growing in them; and the need to replace felled trees like for like and the need to plant more oak trees.  Often people needed advice about planting the right tree in the right place – there was support available (including himself) for people on this.  He was also keen to work with landowners on the above issues.
Mr Mageean had concerns about trees that occupied the strip of land between Hare Lane and the A55 and would like to see “specimen” trees such as those that marked parish boundaries protected.  He wanted to encourage landowners to put trees back – often this could be done at no cost due to the support of the Woodland Trust – and this included the establishment of copses where people could procure firewood.
Issues surrounding Tree Preservation were also discussed and it was agreed that the Parish Council would inspect the map showing Tree Preservation Orders in the Parish on an annual basis.  It was also agreed that the Parish Council would work with the Tree Warden to survey the trees growing on the land adjacent to the Parish Field with a view to planting possibly more suitable species there.

Action:  Clerk to liaise with Tree Warden re land adjacent to Parish Field
12/82  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 15 October 2012 be 
                      confirmed as a correct record
12/83  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1) Littleton Lane – Road Surface – Members noted with pleasure that the resurfacing of Littleton Lane had been carried out.  Ironically, one consequence of this was that traffic now tended to speed up on the smooth surface.  It was suggested that a reminder of the 30 mph speed limit could be marked on the road and the Clerk was asked to pass this on to the Highways Officer.
2)  Littleton Lane – Vans – members continued to be concerned about obstruction and impaired visibility caused by the white vans parked adjacent to the bus stop.  Whilst the police could only take action where vehicles were obstructing the pavement provided the vehicles were correctly taxed etc, Members felt that the Parish Council could try to encourage the van owners to park on their drives.  Accordingly it was decided that the Clerk would draft a letter from the Parish Council on this basis.
3)  A51/A55 Interchange Slip Road – Members had concerns about the official obstruction at the mouth of the slip road forcing drivers over to the right.  This was apparently in place because of shifting sands on the bank.  The Clerk was asked to find out what progress was being made to resolve the situation.
4)  The Vicars Cross – the Clerk reported he had cleared the vegetation from around the cross.  Councillor Martin kindly offered to arrange for the leaves carpeting the gravel to be removed with a blower.

Action:  Clerk to contact HO re speed limit marking and slip road.  Clerk to draft letter to van owners.
12/84  CODE OF CONDUCT

RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council formally adopt the new Code of Conduct
12/85  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)  12/05297/TPO  - 34 Tarvin Road – Fell Sweet Chestnut
Members had no objection to this application but stressed the importance of the Tree Officer being consulted by the Planning Authority.

RESOLVED:  that the application be supported

12/86 PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES

The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council.
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
12/87  ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary – Dec (less tax) 

        



118.40

2)  HMRC – PAYE - Dec    





  29.60

3)  Typing and office services  
                                                        23.50
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Dec   
                              

  30.00 
5)  Litter Warden – 12 hours @ £6.31                                                  75.72
12/88   CLERK – PETTY CASH
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £4.20
12/89   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Kieran Collins – Traffic Issues of Long Standing in Littleton
Police Commissioner Election – various information on candidates etc
Members’ Code of Conduct 
Members’ Briefings – various

Cheshire Association of Local Councils 

Member’s Code of Conduct

Landscape Warden Event

December Newsletter

Boundary Commission – Final Proposals in North West
PC N Busby/Inspector P Hodgson – Policing Reports
Mid Cheshire Footpaths Society – Programme of Walks January to June 2013 
12/90  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS
RESOLVED:  that the next meeting of the Parish Council be held on 

                       Monday 21 January 2013 

12/91  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1) CW&C Refuse and Recycling Collection – Members discussed the ongoing problems in the parish and elsewhere in Chester regarding the new collection arrangements.  Some improvement had been noted however.
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